Pro card changes
January 2010

To:  Pro card holders
From:  Mike Brandy, Interim Chancellor
You may have heard me speak at the all manager meeting about proper uses of pro card.  The use of these cards has been under quite of bit of scrutiny in the last few months from internal and external sources.  As a result, we have had a chance to step back and look at how we are currently using the Procard.  Based on that review, we are going to make a series of changes in how the Procards can be used.

The most fundamental change is that we are going to return the Procard to its original intent to be used as a more efficient way to purchase office and departmental supplies rather than creating purchase orders for small volume purchases.  In my review of Procard charges and documentation, this part of the Procard seems to be working as intended with proper purchases, documentation and signatures, so I think we should continue with those uses.

On the other hand, the Procard has grown into a method of paying for business meals and authorized catering.  We are going to change that process and NOT allow meals, catering, purchases of food for campus events etc, to be charged on Procard.  We will return to our prior method of direct reimbursement to the employees for actual and necessary expenses for these items.  You can submit either travel vouchers (if traveling) or direct pay reimbursement forms as noted on the attached chart.  This process change will insure at least two levels of review (from the immediate supervisor and from the accounts payable staff) to make sure all receipts are in order prior to reimbursement.  (This process is by far the most  extensively used in the community college system statewide).  These changes will become effective March 1, 2010.

You may still use procard for travel to include conference registration, hotel reservations and air travel as long as proper documentation is submitted with the monthly statement.  Meals however, will be submitted on a travel voucher, usually the per diem amount will apply when traveling.
I have attached the revised guidelines on Procard use which all of you sign each year that explain uses in more detail.  The changes noted above are now incorporated into the new guidelines.
A couple of other reminders……

Procards cannot be used for anything that involves labor, including service contracts for copiers etc.  This is an IRS rule, not our own, because we have to issue a 1099 for vendors who we pay for services.

As has always been the case, you cannot use procard for equipment purchases.  Small items for computers like keyboards, hard drives etc are not considered equipment. If you have questions on equipment definitions, please check the business services website or call Ellen Lyon or Hector Quinonez.
I appreciate your cooperation with strict compliance with these changes.  I have asked Andy Dunn to terminate procard use if there are unauthorized uses of the card.  In these extremely tight budget times, we have to be vigilant on proper uses of the procard.  Thanks for your help.
